
School Info June 2025 

Dear Parents of Lyngsberg School, 

We are already approaching the end of the school year at great speed. Today we look 
ahead to the remaining six school weeks. 

Please take note of the following information: 

Sponsored Run: 
Thanks to the fantastic efforts of our students during the 2025 sponsored run, the 
school's support association was able to raise €2,976. About €500 of that will go to the 
nature conservation organization NABU in Bonn. Mr. Stümpel from NABU Bonn will soon 
launch a project at our school and work with the student council children to build 
birdhouses and insect hotels. Many thanks to everyone! 

Bicycle Training: 
From June 2nd to 6th, our fourth graders will complete their bicycle training in public 
traffic, led by Chief Police Inspector Dawn McBean. We thank all parents, especially 
those from the parent council, who support teachers during training and the final ride. 

Pentecost: 
Due to a movable holiday, the Pentecost weekend has been extended by a decision of 
the school conference.  
IMPORTANT: School and OGS (afternoon care) will be closed from June 7 to June 11, 
2025 (inclusive). 

Soccer Tournament: 
On Friday, June 13, 2025, the annual soccer tournament will take place during the 
school morning. Each class will participate with a team. 

Professional Development – OGS: 
On June 18, 2025, the OGS staff will have a training day.  
There will be no supervision in the OGS or in short-term care on that day. 

Corpus Christi: 
As every year, KGS Lyngsberg School will participate in the Corpus Christi celebration at 
Herz Jesu Parish in Lannesdorf. An altar for the procession will be set up in the 
schoolyard.  
IMPORTANT: On Friday, June 20, 2025, there will be regular classes as scheduled! 

Teacher In-Service Day: 
On Wednesday, June 25, 2025, the Lyngsberg teaching staff will have a professional 
development day. The OGS will remain open for registered children. 

 

 



Looking Ahead – July 2025: 
 

“Buffet of Diversity”: 
On Thursday, July 3, 2025, we would like to end the school year together with the entire 
school community. All parents and children are warmly invited. We kindly ask parents to 
prepare a dish for our "Buffet of Diversity." More information will follow from the parent 
council.  
Please save the date: July 3, 2025 – 6:00 PM 

 
Sports Festival: 
On Wednesday, July 9, 2025, our annual Federal Youth Games will take place. Helpers 
are needed for the event stations at the Pennefeld stadium from 8:00 to 11:30 AM. If you 
can help, please contact Ms. Runge at runge@lyngsbergschule.de. 

 
Report Cards: 
Report cards will be handed out in the last week of school. Please refer to the 
information provided by your child’s homeroom teacher. 

 
Farewell Ceremony: 
On Friday, July 11, 2025, we will say goodbye to our fourth graders – the Bats and the 
Elephants – with a church service and a small celebration in the schoolyard. Parents are 
warmly invited. Further details and exact times will be shared soon. 

 
 

Warm regards, 
The Lyngsberg School Team 

 


